Michael S. Smith II is a terrorism analyst, open source intelligence specialist, and an internationally recognized expert on the influence operations of Salafi-Jihadist groups. An international consultant in the field of countering violent extremism, Mr. Smith's current projects include providing assistive guidance to a government in the Balkans under the auspices of a United States Government-funded program. Mr. Smith is meanwhile serving as a teaching fellow (adjunct faculty) in Johns Hopkins University's Global Security Studies program, for which he is developing a graduate studies course examining the open source intelligence discipline's utility in conflict, politics, and academic research. Since 2009, his work with prominent think tanks and as Principal and COO of Kronos Advisory, a private national security consultancy he cofounded with Medal of Honor recipient Major General James E. Livingston, USMC (Ret), has been at the nexus of strategic and tactical threat analysis, technical mitigation support, and the formulation of United States national security policy. During this time, his insights on al-Qa'ida's and Islamic State's activities, along with opportunities to more effectively manage threats posed by them have been regularly sought by members of the United States Congress and Executive Branch officials, as well as governments comprising the Global Coalition to Counter Daesh, for which Mr. Smith served as a keynote speaker during a counterterrorism practitioners conference hosted at the United Kingdom Foreign and Commonwealth Office's headquarters in London in March 2017. Mr. Smith's work for members of Congress has been entered into the Congressional Record, and used as a source document for national security legislation signed by President Barack Obama, titled The Countering Iran in the Western Hemisphere Act of 2012. In October 2017, he provided expert testimony during the Senate Committee on the Judiciary, Subcommittee on Crime and Terrorism's high-profile hearing focused on terrorists' and Russia's online influence operations. His work assisting policymakers and perspectives on international security issues have been covered extensively by major media, including The New York Times, The Wall Street Journal, NBC, CBS, CNN, Fox News Channel, BBC, NPR, The Associated Press, Reuters, Voice of America, Newsweek, Foreign Policy, Time, Channel 4 (UK), CBC (Canada), France 24, Agence France-Presse, The Times of London, The Guardian, Bloomberg, 9 News Australia, ABC (Australia), El Mundo (Spain), and Corriere della Sera (Italy). In 2016, for his collaboration with hactivists who infiltrated Islamic State social media networks to gather information about attack plots and recruitment activities, Foreign Policy listed him among the "Moguls" in its annual list of the "100 Leading Global Thinkers," and Fast Company magazine ranked him 14 on its annual list of the "100 Most Creative People in Business." In addition to serving as a speaker during academic and government conferences hosted in the United States, Europe, and Africa, he has published with a diverse mix of influential policy and news publications, including Foreign Affairs (US Council on Foreign Relations), Lawfare, World Politics Review, The Times of London, CNN.com, FoxNews.com, The Washington Times, and The Christian Science Monitor, and his scholarly work includes a chapter on Islamic State in the first edition of the Routledge Handbook of International Relations in the Middle East (Routledge/Taylor & Francis). Since 2018, he has also served as a consultant to the International Spy Museum (Washington, DC), assisting education staff with development of an open source intelligence practitioner simulation. He received his MA in Intelligence and Security Studies and GC in Intelligence Analysis from The Citadel. In recognition of his academic accomplishments he was inducted into the Honor Society of Phi Kappa Phi, the United States' oldest and most selective multidisciplinary collegiate honor society.

EDUCATION
HONORS
PROFESSIONAL BACKGROUND
EXPERT TESTIMONY
PUBLICATIONS, CONFERENCE AND PANEL EVENT CONTRIBUTIONS
NON-REFEREED PUBLICATIONS SAMPLE
BOOK REVIEWS
MEDIA APPEARANCES, MAJOR MEDIA QUOTES, NOTABLE WORK REFERENCES

EDUCATION

PhD Student, Communication, Georgia State University (2017, withdrew to pursue different PhD track) Received full tuition waiver and stipend to support Department of Defense-funded research program Research foci: Persuasion and Salafi-Jihadist elements' incitement-focused propaganda programs Taught 120 undergraduates semester-long media literacy course, titled Media, Culture and Society

MA, Intelligence and Security Studies, The Citadel Graduate College With distinction and honors (Phi Kappa Phi)

GC, Intelligence Analysis, The Citadel Graduate College

BA, Arts Management, College of Charleston

HONORS

Member, Phi Kappa Phi Honor Society

Listed among the "Moguls" in Foreign Policy magazine's "100 Leading Global Thinkers 2016" https://gt.foreignpolicy.com/2016/profile/michael-s-smith-ii

Ranked 14 in Fast Company magazine's "100 Most Creative People in Business 2016" https://www.fastcompany.com/person/michael-s-smith-ii

PROFESSIONAL BACKGROUND

International Countering Violent Extremism Consultant (present)

Providing assistive guidance to the ministry of security of a government in the Balkans under the auspices of a United States Government-funded program.

Independent Terrorism Analyst (present)

Conducting research focused on Islamic State's and other Salafi-Jihadist groups' recruitment and incitement programs while examining their exploitations of such popular encrypted chat apps, social media, and file-sharing platforms as Telegram Messenger, Twitter, Facebook, YouTube, Google Drive and JustPaste.it to recruit and incite violence within the West.

Teaching Fellow, Global Security Studies, Johns Hopkins University, Advanced Academic Programs (present) Developing a graduate studies course that examines the open source intelligence (OSINT) discipline's utility in conflict, politics, and scholarship.

Consultant, International Spy Museum (September 2018-present)

Assisting the museum's education staff with the development of an open source intelligence practitioner simulation that will be launched following the museum's reopening at its new facility in 2019.

Guest Lecturer, Proseminar Instructor, Johns Hopkins University, Advanced Academic Programs (2016-2018) Guest lecturer on Islamic State's external operations program and counterterrorism policies for graduate courses on intelligence and counterterrorism taught by former CIA senior counterterrorism analyst Cynthia Storer. Proseminar instructor for seminar covering open source intelligence collection and exploitation focused on Islamic State's online recruitment and incitement program.

International Security Program Fellow, New America (October 2017-February 2018) Research focus: Terrorists' exploitations of popular open source and "dark" social media platforms.

Principal & COO, Kronos Advisory (January 2011-December 2016)

Kronos Advisory was a consultancy established in 2011 by Smith and MajGen James E. Livingston, USMC (Ret) to assist policymakers and US national security managers with terrorism-related issues.

Research Fellow and Government Relations Officer, The NEFA Foundation (January 2010-January 2011) NEFA was a nonprofit research institute engaged in independent investigations of groups and individuals who planned, funded and executed terrorist attacks targeting Americans and our allies, with primary focus on Salafi-Jihadist groups and their supporters.

ADDITIONAL EXPERIENCE

Peer Reviewer, Perspectives on Terrorism

Peer-reviewed online journal of the Terrorism Research Initiative (TRI)

Editor and main contributor, Downrange

www.insidethejihad.com

Downrange is an online forum established to provide spot reports on, and analysis of terrorism-related developments.

Expert, Congressional Taskforce on Terrorism and Unconventional Warfare

Reported and briefed on terrorist elements active in the Syrian Jihad, the Iranian regime's sponsorship of terrorist groups, Iran's nuclear program, Russia's support of Iran's nuclear program and Russian influence operations in the Middle East. Assisted chairman's office with its development of a terrorism preparedness manual for his civilian constituents.

Expert, Congressional Anti-Terrorism Caucus

The ATC consisted of approximately 100 members of the House and Senate, and functioned as Congress' semi-official think tank on terrorism. Produced reports and provided briefings on al-Qa'ida's activities. Notable reports and briefings focused on a plot targeting the 2010 World Cup (identified by NEFA Foundation investigators before an al-Qa'ida member captured in Iraq shared details about the plot), and Iranian regime-senior al-Qa'ida echelon relations.

Senior Analyst (Terrorism, Middle East, Iran), Wikistrat

Wikistrat is a geostrategic analysis firm that purveys analytic services to government and private sector clients.

Smith has also worked as a copy editor and features writer for a newspaper part of the Evening Post Publishing Company's product mix. EPPC is the parent company of South Carolina's largest daily newspaper, *The Post and Courier*, in which Smith has published book reviews and opeds.

EXPERT TESTIMONY

Senate Committee on the Judiciary, Subcommittee on Crime and Terrorism (2017, October 31) Hearing titled "Extremist Content and Russian Disinformation Online: Working with Tech to Find Solutions." Hearing details: https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/meetings/extremist-content-and-russian-disinformation-online-working-with-tech-to-find-solutions

Written testimony, "Undeterred: Islamic State's Global Recruitment and Incitement Campaign," https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/10-31-17%20Smith%20Testimony.pdf
Answers to questions for the record from Senators Dianne Feinstein, Amy Klobuchar, and Chris Coons, https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/Smith%20Responses%20to%20QFRs.pdf

REFEREED PUBLICATIONS

Michael S. Smith II, Chapter titled "Islamic State: Aberration, or accelerant of system-wide changes to come?" In Shahram Akbarzadeh (Ed), The Routledge Handbook of International Relations in the Middle East. Routledge/Taylor & Francis (2019)

CONFERENCE AND PANEL EVENT CONTRIBUTIONS

Panelist, counterterrorism conference hosted by the National Counter Terrorism Centre of the Government of Kenya, Nanyuki, Kenya (2018, October 14-17)

Panelist, Senate briefing on terrorists' exploitations of social media, Washington, DC (2017, September 13) Closed briefing organized by Senator Lindsey Graham's office, attended by Senator Graham, Senator Sheldon Whitehouse, Senator Dianne Feinstein and Senate Judiciary Committee staff

Speaker, New America/Arizona State Univ Future of War Conference, Washington, DC (2017, March 21) Footage: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CNg6mLkXcYM

Keynote Speaker, Global Coalition to Counter Daesh practitioners conference, United Kingdom Foreign & Commonwealth Office headquarters, London (2017, March 1)

Panelist, Foreign Policy magazine special report launch event, "Foreign Policy in the Trump Administration," Washington, DC (2017, February 2)

Featured presenter, New America, "Social Media Jihad 2.0: Inside ISIS' Global Recruitment and Incitement Campaign," Washington, DC (2017, January 18)

Footage: https://www.newamerica.org/international-security/events/social-media-jihad-20/

Presenter, Commission on Accreditation of Law Enforcement Agencies (CALEA.org) conference, North Charleston, SC (2016, November 3)

Panelist, Shurat Hadin Israel Law Center event, "Hashtag Terrorism: The Role of Social Media in Terrorist Incitement," Harvard Law School (2016, September 21) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e1VOrjWsD1E

Panelist and Panel Moderator, Shurat Hadin Israel Law Center "Eyes Only" conference, New York (2016, September 18-19)

http://www.eyesonlynyc.com/speakers

Panelist, "Social Media in the Hands of Terror,"

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mFJWLJKV9Wg

Moderator, "What is ISIS and How Can it be Defeated?"

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0Th3eB_-348

Featured Presenter, National Sheriffs' Association's NC-SC Counterterrorism Conference, North Charleston, SC (2016, February 15-17)

Slides: http://kronosadvisory.com/NC.SC.CT.Conf.SocialMediaJihadPresentationRemarks.pdf

NON-REFEREED PUBLICATIONS SAMPLE (2011-PRESENT)

Michael S. Smith II (2019, March 24). "Fitna, a Failed Coup and a Squandered Opportunity to Undermine the Islamic State's 'Intangible Power." Lawfare

https://www.lawfareblog.com/fitna-failed-coup-and-squandered-opportunity-undermine-islamic-states-intangible-power

Michael S. Smith II(2018, July 22). "Nikki Haley should speak up about sexual exploitation of Syrian refugees." The Post and Courier

https://www.postandcourier.com/opinion/commentary/nikki-haley-should-speak-up-about-sexual-exploitation-of-syrian/article_bb29cba6-8b6a-11e8-9bcd-0f539ac7de65.html

Michael S. Smith II (2018, May 16; Published 2018, June 6). "ISIS in 2018: A View to the Enduring Threat." Fondation Maison des Sciences de l'Homme, International Panel on Exiting Violence

Michael S. Smith II (2018, March). Publication of Smith's testimony during the October 2017 Senate hearing titled "Extremist Content and Russian Disinformation Online," In "Social Media and National Security: Abuse of Digital Platforms by Foreign Agents." Congressional Digest

http://congressional digest.com/issue/social-media-and-national-security/terrorism-and-social-media/#gsc.tab=0

Michael S. Smith II (2018, February 4). "Is President Trump Enabling the Islamic State's Power of Persuasion?" Lawfare

https://lawfareblog.com/president-trump-enabling-islamic-states-power-persuasion

Michael S. Smith II (2017, October 9). "Was ISIS Responsible for the Las Vegas Attack?" Foreign Affairs https://www.foreignaffairs.com/articles/united-states/2017-10-09/was-isis-responsible-las-vegas-attack

Michael S. Smith II (2017, September 20). "Britain must lean on Trump to police terrorist websites" The Times of London, Sunday Times

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/edition/comment/britain-must-lean-on-trump-topolice-terrorist-websites-jkzlskxjj

Michael S. Smith II (2017, September 13). "Undeterred: A View to Islamic State's Global Recruitment and Incitement Campaign"

Report prepared for attendees of a closed briefing organized by Senator Lindsey Graham's office, attended by Senator Sheldon Whitehouse, Senator Dianne Feinstein and Senate Judiciary Committee staff https://www.terrorismanalyst.com/TerrorismAndSocMedBriefing_I 3Sept I 7_MichaelSSmithII.pdf

Michael S. Smith II (2017, May 27). "Containing ISIS" Online Campaigns After Manchester: The Simple Tools We Can Use But Choose Not To." Foreign Affairs

https://www.foreignaffairs.com/articles/2017-05-27/containing-isis-online-campaigns-after-manchester

Michael S. Smith II (2017, February 9). "How Trump Admin Policies are Really Used as Recruitment Tools By Islamic State." Downrange

https://insidethejihad.com/2017/02/how-trump-admin-policies-are-really-used-as-recruitment-tools-by-is-lamic-state/

Michael S. Smith II (2016, December 7). Defeating Islamic State Requires a Global Campaign — Not Just a Coalition: Five Focus Areas for the First 100 Days, A Counterterrorism Agenda Primer https://insidethejihad.com/2017/03/five-focus-areas-for-the-first-100-days/

Michael S. Smith II (2016, November 28). "An Analyst's View to the OSU Attack." Downrange https://insidethejihad.com/2016/11/an-analysts-view-to-the-osu-attack/

Michael S. Smith II (2016, November). Degrading Terrorists' Influence Online Begins in America (Draft Policy Primer). Kronos Advisory

http://www.kronosadvisory.com/DRAFT_PolicyPrimer.SocialMedia.MichaelSSmithII.Nov16.pdf

Michael S. Smith II (2016, August 17). "CVE?" Downrange http://insidethejihad.com/2016/08/cve/

Michael S. Smith II (2016, May 27). "How to Beat ISIS on Twitter." The Christian Science Monitor http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Passcode/Passcode-Voices/2016/0527/Opinion-How-to-beat-ISIS-on-Twitter

Michael S. Smith II (2015, December 11). The Imminent Front: An Estimate. Kronos Advisory

http://kronosadvisory.com/ESTIMATE_THE.IMMINENT.FRONT_UNRESTRICTED_MichaelSSmithII.pdf

Michael S. Smith II, D/DIA (Ret) LtGen Michael T. Flynn & MajGen James E. Livingston, USMC (Ret) (2015, May 11). "Be Afraid of ISIS." CNN.com

http://www.cnn.com/2015/04/26/opinions/flynn-livingston-smith-isis-threat/

Michael S. Smith II & Cindy Storer (2015, March 20). "On What ISIS and al-Qa'ida Really Want." Downrange http://insidethejihad.com/2015/03/on-what-isis-and-al-qaida-really-want/

Michael S. Smith II & Ronald Sandee (2015, January 16). "Terrorism 2015: Europe — A Look Ahead." Downrange

http://insidethejihad.com/2015/01/terrorism-2015-europe-a-look-ahead/

Michael S. Smith II (2014, September 1). "When terrorists compete, Americans lose." The Washington Times http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2014/sep/1/when-terrorists-compete-americans-lose/

Michael S. Smith II (2014, May 16). "A more realistic vision for combating Islamic terror." The Washington Times

http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2014/may/16/livingston-smith-a-more-realistic-vision-for-comba/

Michael S. Smith II & MajGen James E. Livingston, USMC (Ret) (2013, September 18). "The high cost of 'leading from behind." The Washington Times

http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2013/sep/18/livingston-the-high-cost-of-leading-from-behind/

Michael S. Smith II & Ronald Sandee (2013, March). Iran and the Global Jihad: Exploring how the "impossible" became inevitable. Kronos

http://www.kronosadvisory.com/Kronos_IRAN.AND.THE.GLOBAL.JIHAD.pdf

Michael S. Smith II & MajGen James E. Livingston, USMC (Ret) (2012, December 19). "Why Obama prematurely proclaimed victory over al-Qaida." The Post and Courier http://www.postandcourier.com/opinion/why-obama-prematurely-proclaimed-victory-over-al-qaida/article I32b9374-7144-59fa-a0d4-8d5e26b147ed.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, October 25). "Iran, Al Qaeda, and Obama's farcical 'blood on their hands' defense policy." FoxNews.com

http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/10/25/iran-al-qaeda-and-obamas-farcical-blood-on-his-hands-defense-policy.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, September 21). "Has Obama helped Egypt open a new headquarters for global jihad?" FoxNews.com

http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/09/21/has-obama-helped-egypt-open-new-headquarters-for-global-jihad.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, September 17). "Hope' is not a foreign-policy strategy." The Washington Times http://m.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/sep/17/hope-is-not-a-foreign-policy-strategy-obamas-failu/

Michael S. Smith II (2012, September 10). "September 11 and America's unfinished business with Iran." FoxNews.com

http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/09/10/september-11-and-americas-unfinished-business-with-iran.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, August 24). "Washington's Muslim Brotherhood dilemma." FoxNews.com http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/08/24/washingtons-muslim-brotherhood-dilemma.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, August 7). "Obama's 'kill list' a silver bullet for GOP." The Washington Times http://p.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/aug/7/obamas-kill-list-a-silver-bullet-for-gop/

Michael S. Smith II (2012, August 6). "Iran and the next American tragedy." FoxNews.com http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/08/06/iran-and-next-american-tragedy.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, July 19). "Bulgaria attack highlight flaws in Obama's counterterrorism strategy." FoxNews.com

http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/07/19/bulgaria-attack-highlight-flaws-in-obamas-counterterrorism-strategy.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, July 7). "Outcome of Libyan elections could spell trouble for US." FoxNews.com http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/07/07/outcome-libyan-elections-could-spell-trouble-for-us.html

Michael S. Smith II (2012, July 3). "Secretary Clinton's apology to Pakistan is a slap in the face." FoxNews.com http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2012/07/03/secretary-clinton-apology-to-pakistan-is-slap-in-face/

Michael S. Smith II (2011, December 29). A View to Extremist Currents in Libya (Expanded). Kronos http://www.kronosadvisory.com/KRONOS_AViewToExtremistCurrentsInLibya_ApprovedForDistribution.pdf

Michael S. Smith II (2011, December 29). A View to Extremist Currents in Libya (Condensed). Kronos http://www.kronosadvisory.com/Kronos_A.View.To.Extremist.Cur- rents.In.Libya_CondensedVersion.pdf

Michael S. Smith II & Thomas P.M. Barnett (2011, August 11). "Might al-Zawahiri's al-Qa'ida come to view future nuclear power Iran as THE perfect sanctuary?" Battleland/Time magazine http://nation.time.com/2011/08/01/might-al-zawahiris-al-qaida-come-to-view-future-nuclear-power-iran-as-the-perfect-sanctuary/

Michael S. Smith II & Thomas P.M. Barnett (2011, June 27). "Making Syria's Assad Next Domino to Fall." World Politics Review

http://www.worldpoliticsreview.com/articles/9287/the-new-rules-making-syrias-assad-next-domino-to-fall

Michael S. Smith II (2011, April 29). The al-Qa'ida-Qods Force Nexus. Kronos http://www.kronosadvisory.com/Kronos_AQ_QF_Nexus_REDACTED.pdf

SAMPLE BOOK REVIEWS

Michel S. Smith II (2010, February 7). "Is Peace Beyond America's Grasp??" Review of Beyond America's Grasp: A Century of Failed Diplomacy in the Middle East by Stephen P. Cohen. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2010, January 10). "Keynes' profile accessible even for casual reader." Review of Keynes: The Rise, Fall, and Return of the 20th Century's Most Influential Economist by Peter Clarke. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, November 29). "Palin Likely to Keep Fans Happy" Review of Going Rogue: An American Life by Sarah Palin. The Post and Courier.

Michael S. Smith II (2009, November 22). "Death a Snide Attack." Review of The Death of Conservatism by Sam Tanenhaus. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, November 1). "Shedding Light on 40th President." Review of The Age of Reagan: The Conservative Counter-revolution, 1980-1989 by Steven F. Haward. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, September 6). "Author Targets Myths About Nuclear Power." Review of Atomic

Awakening: A New Look at the History and Future of Nuclear Power by James Mahaffey. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, August 9). "S.C. Senator Warns Against Socialist Policies." Review of Saving Freedom: We Can Stop America's Slide Into Socialism by Senator Jim DeMint. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, June 28). "Memoir' Examines Wars With Iraq." Review of War of Necessity, War of Choice: A Memoir of Two Iraq Wars by Richard N. Haass. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, March 8). "Powers' offers global insights." Review of Great Powers: America and the World After Bush by Thomas P.M. Barnett. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, February 22). "Story of editor's fight enthralling." Review of Dirty Secrets, Dirty War (Buenos Aires, Argentina, 1976-1983): The Exile of Editor Robert J. Cox by David Cox. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith (2009, February 8). "U.S. interrogator recalls hunt for al-Zarqawi." Review of How to Break a Terrorist: The U.S. Interrogators Who Used Brains, Not Brutality, to Take Down the Deadliest Man in Iraq by Matthew Alexander. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2009, January 25). "Book thorough but contemptuous." Review of The Man Who Owns the News: Inside the Secret World of Rupert Murdoch by Michael Wolff. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2008, December 21). "'Crash Course' Revealing." Review of Backstabbing for Beginners: My Crash Course in International Diplomacy by Michael Soussan. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2008, November 16). "Book warns of Iran's imperial aims." Review of The Devil We Know: Dealing with the New Iranian Superpower by Robert Baer. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2008, October 12). "World' anti-Bush, intriguing." Review of The Way of the World: A Story of Truth and Hope in an Age of Extremism by Ron Suskind. The Post and Courier

Michael S. Smith II (2008, August 17). "Book looks at post-Cold War stage." Review of America Between the Wars, 11/9 to 9/11:The Misunderstood Years Between the Fall of the Berlin Wall and the Start of the War on Terror by Derek Chollet and James Goldgeier. The Post and Courier

SAMPLE MEDIA APPEARANCES

Live television interview focused on Islamic State and the Easter Sunday plot in Sri Lanka, CBC News Now, CBC (Canada) (2019, April 24) https://www.cbc.ca/player/play/1506555971987

Television interview focused on Islamic State attack targeting American military personnel in Manbij, Syria, and the withdrawal of US forces from Syria, The National, CBC (Canada), 8:32 (2019, January 16) https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=1&v=gwdfAhNjkJQ

Live television interview during coverage of a terrorist attack in France, France 24 (2018, March 23)

Clip of Smith testifying before the United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary, Subcommittee on Crime and Terrorism in, "Growing concern about jihadist activity on social media," Special Report with Bret Baier, Fox News Channel (2018, February 13)

Television interview. Segment focused on the implications of the ruling in favor of hacker Lauri Love's appeal for the UK government not to permit his extradition to the US, Channel 4 (UK) (2018, February 5)

Live television interview. Panel focused on previous day's terrorist attack in New York, CNN Tonight with Don Lemon, CNN (2017, November 1) http://www.snappytv.com/tc/6220540

Live television interview focused on terrorist attack that occurred in New York hours earlier, and United States counterterrorism policies, CNN Tonight with Don Lemon, CNN (2017, October 31) http://www.snappytv.com/tc/6212948

Radio interview focused on attack in New York, Newsday, BBC World News (2017, October 31) Begins at 31:30, http://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/w172vr0mj1f88t1

Live television interview focused on reports Islamic State member Sally Jones was killed in a drone strike, Sky News (2017, October 11)

Television interview. "Sources: Gorka could be next to go," Anderson Cooper 360, CNN, (2017, August 18) http://www.cnn.com/videos/politics/2017/08/19/sebastian-gorka-credentials-griffin-dnt-ac.cnn

Television interview focused on Islamic State's efforts cultivating support in Spain, The National, CBC (Canada) (2017, August 18)

Live television interview focused on terrorist attack in Barcelona, BBC World News (2017, August 17)

Radio interview focused on terrorist attack in Barcelona, ABC (Australia) (2017, August 17) http://www.abc.net.au/radio/programs/pm/social-media-companies-need-to-step-up-national-security/8821784

Television interview focused on terrorist attack in Barcelona, The National CBC (Canada) (2017, August 17) http://www.cbc.ca/news/thenational/barcelona-van-attack-kills-13-injures-more-than-100-1.4252354

Live television interview focused on terrorist attack in Barcelona, France 24 (2017, August 17)

Television interview. Margaret Chadbourn, "U.S. considers banning laptops on international flights," News 2 (WCBD), Charleston, SC NBC affiliate (2017, May 29) http://counton2.com/2017/05/29/u-s-considering-banning-laptops-no-international-flights/

Television interview. "How ISIS uses a mock news agency to claim credit for attacks," Vice News (2017, May 26)

https://news.vice.com/story/how-isis-uses-a-mock-news-agency-to-claim-credit-for-attacks

Radio interview. "The possible motives behind the Manchester attack," The World, PRI (2017, May 23) https://www.pri.org/stories/2017-05-23/possible-motives-behind-manchester-attack

"Manchester attack investigation," The National, CBC (Canada) (2017, May 23) http://www.cbc.ca/news/thenational/manchester-attack-investigation-1.4128797

Live television interview focused on attack in Manchester, News 2 (WCBD), Charleston, SC NBC affiliate (2017, May 23)

Live television interview focused on attack in Manchester, Channel 4 (WCIV), Charleston, SC ABC Affiliate (2017, May 23)

Radio interview. "ISIS telegraphed its intentions to carry out attacks on France for over a year," The World Today, ABC (Australia) (2017, April 20)

http://www.abc.net.au/worldtoday/content/2016/s4656743.htm

Radio interview. "How alone are 'lone wolf' jihadi attackers?" The World, PRI (2017, March 23) https://www.pri.org/stories/2017-03-23/how-alone-are-lone-wolf-jihadi-attackers

Radio interviews. Two live segments focused on counterterrorism and Islamic State's recruitment and incitement program, Newsday, BBC (2017, March 3)

Radio interview. "Criticized By Peers, White House Counterterrorism Adviser Returns Fire," NPR (2017, February 24)

http://www.npr.org/2017/02/24/517097745/criticized-by-peers-white-house-counterterror-adviser-returns-fire?live=1

Microdocumentary interview. "How Anti-ISIS Hacktivists Are Helping the Government," Cyberwar, Vice (2016, November 1)

Episode clip: https://video.vice.com/en_us/video/how-anti-isis-hacktivists-are-helping-the-government-clip/5818b697c782a9887b498b38

Television interview. "Local terrorism analyst uses social media to monitor Islamic State," Live 5 News, Charleston, SC CBS affiliate (2016, September 23)

http://www.live5news.com/story/33180058/local-terrorism-analyst-uses-social-media-to-monitor-islamic-state

Live television interview focused on US counterterrorism policies, France 24 (2016, September 11)

Sunday feature story about Smith in South Carolina's largest daily newspaper. Alison Graham, "Local terrorism analyst monitors Islamic State social media," The Post and Courier (2016, July 30) http://www.postandcourier.com/20160730/160739958/local-terrorism-analyst-monitors-islamic-state-social-media

Panelist for live coverage of terrorist attack in Dhaka, Bangladesh, CNN (2016, July 1) Transcript: http://transcripts.cnn.com/TRANSCRIPTS/1607/01/ebo.01.html

Live television interview. "War in Syria: Turkey calls on Russia for joint operations against the Islamic State organization," France 24 (2016, August 12) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7OJg93onzbs

Radio interview. "Nice truck attack carnage blamed on Islamic terrorism," ABC (Australia) (2016, July 15) http://www.abc.net.au/pm/content/2016/s4501608.htm

Radio interview. "Border Patrol Agents May Get to Look at Travelers' Facebook Profiles," To The Point, KCRW (2016, July 5)

http://www.kcrw.com/news-culture/shows/to-the-point/the-case-for-unions-to-support-a-universal-basic-income#seg-border-patrol-agents-may-get-to-look-at-travelers2019-facebook-profiles

Live television interview. "Turkey Targeted: Islamic State Group Blamed for Istanbul Attack," Paris Direct, France 24 (2016, June 29)

Radio interview. "Orlando and the Threat of the Lone Wolf," On Point, WBUR (2016, June 15) http://www.wbur.org/onpoint/2016/06/15/orlando-shooting-lone-wolf-attack

Television interview. "Terror in Orlando," Dateline/Special Report, NBC (2016, June 12) http://www.nbcnews.com/dateline/video/terror-in-orlando-omar-mateen-709668419922

Television interview. "Local counter terrorism expert weighs in on Orlando shooting & ISIS," News 2, Charleston, SC NBC affiliate (2016, June 12)

http://counton2.com/2016/06/12/local-counter-terrorism-expert-weighs-in-on-orlando-shooting-isis/

"EgyptAir Flight Missing," BBC World Service (2016, May 19). http://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p03tw2tf

Radio interview focused on al-Qa'ida's activities in Syria, Newsday, BBC (2016, May 16)

Radio interview. "Twitter has become a cyber-sanctuary for the Islamic State," Radio Sputnik (2016, May 10) https://soundcloud.com/radiosputnik/twitter-has-become-a-cyber-sanctuary-for-the-islamic-state-michael-smith

Coverage of work and photos of Smith conducting research in Christopher S. Stewart & Mark Maremont, "Twitter and Islamic State Deadlock on Social Media Battlefield," The Wall Street Journal (2016, April 13) http://www.wsj.com/articles/twitter-and-islamic-state-deadlock-on-social-media-battlefield-1460557045

Live television interview. "How authorities missed signs ISIS wanted to strike Europe," Happening Now, Fox News Channel (2016, March 30)

http://video.foxnews.com/v/4823450746001/

Radio interview. "Terrorists Escape Detection Using Common Encryption Tools," All Things Considered, NPR (2016, March 25)

http://www.npr.org/2016/03/25/471891553/terrorists-escape-detection-using-common-encryption-tools

Live television interview. "Concerns of a potential attack against the US," Cavuto, Fox Business Network (2016, March 25)

http://video.foxbusiness.com/v/4817436295001/?#sp=show-clips

Live radio interview. "Was the FBI's Assault on Apple Necessary," To The Point, KCRW (2016, March 24) http://www.kcrw.com/news-culture/shows/to-the-point/was-the-fbis-assault-on-apple-necessary

Television interview. "Terrorism and social media," Fox 5 News New York (2015, December 8) http://www.fox5ny.com/news/56465177-story

Radio interview. "The online fight against Islamic State," Radio New Zealand (2015, November 24) http://www.radionz.co.nz/audio/player/201779997

Live television interview. "How Anonymous' attack on ISIS is counterproductive," Fox & Friends, Fox News Channel (2015, November 23)

http://video.foxnews.com/v/4627918228001/

Television interview. "The secret hackers trying to bring down ISIS," Aired by CNN Money and CNN (2015, November 20)

http://money.cnn.com/2015/11/20/technology/isis-ghost-security-group/

Documentary interview. "The ISIS Storm: America on Alert," Documentary produced by NBC Peacock Productions Unit, Aired by History Channel (2015, November 19)

SAMPLE MAJOR MEDIA QUOTES, NOTABLE REFERENCES TO WORK

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2019, May 17). "Reeling in Syria, Iraq, Islamic State Tries to Surge Online"

https://www.voanews.com/a/reeling-in-syria-iraq-islamic-state-tries-to-surge-online-/4922341.html

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2019, May 12). "El Estado Islámico amplía su red internacional y anuncia la creación de una provincia en la India."

https://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2019/05/12/5cd84229fdddff925f8b476d.html

Quoted in Politico Pro. Martin Martishak (2019, May 8). "Digital fight against ISIS rages on"

Coverage of an OSINT practitioner exhibit Smith helped the International Spy Museum develop in The New York Times. Scott Shane (2019, May 6). "A Reimagined Spy Museum in Washington Doesn't Flinch From the Darker Side"

https://www.nytimes.com/2019/05/06/arts/design/spy-museum-washington-review.html

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll (2019, April 23). "The Islamic State's New Afterlife" https://foreignpolicy.com/2019/04/23/the-islamic-state-new-afterlife-isis-sri-lanka-attack/

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2019, February 21). "Los ocho terroristas del IS que sembraron el terror en Sri Lanka"

https://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2019/04/23/5cbf72e4fc6c83c50c8b46fa.html

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2019, April 23). "Los cristianos, blanco del terror" https://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2019/04/22/5cbcb86021efa08e6a8b45cd.html

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2019, February 21). "Las siete vidas del 'califa' del Estado Islámico" https://www.elmundo.es/cronica/2019/02/21/5c66a1b121efa033578b4678.html

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2019, February 19). "West's failure to weaponise coup against ISIS leader a 'squandered opportunity', terror expert claims" https://www.9news.com.au/2019/02/19/10/11/islamic-state-coup-against-baghdadi-squandered-opportunity-terror-expert-claims

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2019, January 15). "How Islamic State recruiters groomed teen into suicide bomber"

https://www.9news.com.au/2019/01/16/11/19/social-media-isis-news-online-teen-safety

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2018, December 12). "Partidarios del Estado Islámico celebran el tiroteo de Estrasburgo"

https://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2018/12/12/5c110dec21efa05c778b4691.html

Quoted in Business Insider. John Haltiwanger and Sonam Sheth (2018, November 28). "Trump accused of 'cover-up' after reportedly barring CIA director Gina Haspel from briefing Senate on Khashoggi killing" https://www.businessinsider.com/trump-accused-of-cover-up-after-barring-haspel-from-briefing-senate-khashoggi-killing-2018-11

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2018, August 22). "IS Issues New Message From Group's Reclusive Leader"

https://www.voanews.com/a/islamic-state-new-message-reclusive-leader/4540076.html

Quoted in CBC story. Mark Gollom (2018, July 26). "ISIS claims of responsibility for Toronto shooting raises questions of credibility"

https://www.cbc.ca/news/world/isis-toronto-shooting-danforth-1.4761506

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2018, June 28). "Does China Have a Problem with Muslims? US Considers Taking Action and ISIS Stays Quiet"

http://www.newsweek.com/does-china-have-problem-muslims-us-considers-taking-action-isis-stays-quiet-1000530

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2018, March 24). "Y el terror del Estado Islámico seguía ahí" http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2018/03/24/5ab53cb746163fca4f8b4654.html

Research work referenced in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2018, March 23). "ISIS in France: Suspect Redouane Lakdim Is Latest Islamic State 'Soldier' to Kill In Europe"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-france-suspect-redouane-lakdim-latest-islamic-state-soldier-kill-europe-858919

Quoted in The Wall Street Journal. Brett Forrest & Justin Scheck (2018, February 20). "Jihadists See a Funding Boon in Bitcoin"

https://www.wsj.com/articles/jihadists-see-a-funding-boon-in-bitcoin-1519131601

Quoted in Voice of America story. Steve Herman (2018, February 15). "Trump Vows to Push for School Safety, Avoids Mention of Gun Control in TV Address"

https://www.voanews.com/a/donald-trump-school-safety-gun-control-florida-shooting/4256487.html

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, December 11). "ISIS In America: How Many Times Has the Islamic State Attacked the U.S.?"

http://www.newsweek.com/islamic-state-america-attacks-744497

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, December 11). "NYC ATTACK: How ISIS Teaches Fighters Across the World to Make Bombs"

http://www.newsweek.com/nyc-attack-how-isis-teaches-fighters-across-world-make-bomb-744654

Quoted in The New York Times. Jim Rutenberg (2017, November 5). "Terrorism Is Faster Than Twitter" https://www.nytimes.com/2017/11/05/business/media/terrorism-social-networks-freedom.html

Quoted in The Guardian. Olivia Solon (2017, November 4). "Sayfullo Saipov had 90 Isis videos on his phone. Has the fight against online extremism failed?"

https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2017/nov/04/sayfullo-saipov-isis-online-propaganda-new-york-terrorism

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, November 1). "New York Attack Stokes Familiar Terror Fears"

https://www.voanews.com/a/new-york-attack-stokes-familiar-terror-fears/4096563.html

Quoted in CBS News story. Kathryn Watson (2017, October 31). "Social media sites testify before lawmakers in Russia probe - live updates"

https://www.cbsnews.com/live-news/facebook-russia-ads-investigation-twitter-google-testimony-senate-judiciary-committee-2017-10-31/

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, October 21). "El español triunfa en la agencia de noticias del IS"

http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/10/21/59ea368e22601d00068b45f7.html

Quoted in The Wall Street Journal. Natalie Andrews and Christopher S. Stewart (2017, October 11). "House Lawmakers Plan to Release Facebook Ads Bought by Russians"

https://www.wsj.com/articles/house-lawmakers-plan-to-release-facebook-ads-bought-by-russians-1507750428

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, October 9). "If ISIS Was Behind Las Vegas Shooting, There's a Terrifying Reason It Won't Prove It Yet"

http://www.newsweek.com/if-isis-behind-las-vegas-shooting-terrifying-reason-prove-yet-681166

Analysis referenced in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, October 5). "ISIS: Las Vegas Shooter Stephen Paddock Became Muslim Six Months Before Massacre"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-las-vegas-shooter-stephen-paddock-muslim-six-months-massacre-679295

Quoted in PRI's The World story. Sophie Chou (2017, October 3). "There's no evidence linking the Las Vegas attack to ISIS. So why did the group claim responsibility?"

https://www.pri.org/stories/2017-10-03/there-s-no-evidence-linking-las-vegas-attack-isis-so-why-did-group-claim

Analysis covered in The Sun (UK). Guy Birchall (2017, October 3). "Fanatic Fiction: Sick ISIS video claims Las Vegas massacre was revenge for US attacks despite FBI denial"

https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/4602071/isis-continue-to-insist-las-vegas-gun-maniac-was-a-jihadi-claiming-he-operated-under-the-code-name-the-american/

Analysis covered in El País (Spain). Óscar Gutiérrez (2017, October 3). "Cuánto le cuesta mentir al ISIS" https://elpais.com/internacional/2017/10/03/actualidad/1507033455_394253.html

Analysis covered in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, October 3). "ISIS Claims Syria Bombing After Questionable Links to Las Vegas and France Attacks"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-claim-syria-bombing-questionable-links-las-vegas-france-attacks-676880

Analysis covered in The Independent (UK). Lizzie Dearden (2017, October 3). "Stephen Paddock: Isis gives Las Vegas gunman jihadi name in new claim amid widespread scepticism over terror links" http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/americas/stephen-paddock-isis-motive-islam-jihadi-name-las-vegas-shooting-abu-abd-al-bar-al-amriki-claim-a7980191.html

Analysis covered in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, October 3). "ISIS claims Vegas shooter was 'soldier' far from ridiculous, counter-terror analyst says"

http://www.9 news.com. au/world/2017/10/03/14/41/isis-claims-las-vegas-shooter-was-soldier-far-from-ridiculous-terror-analyst

Quoted in BBC Mundo. Gerardo Lissardy (2017, October 2). "Cómo se sabe si Estado Islámico está realmente detrás de los ataques que se adjudica"

http://www.bbc.com/mundo/noticias-internacional-41473936

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, October 2). "El Estado Islámico se apropia de la masacre" http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/10/03/59d283c0e5fdeaad618b45e1.html

Analysis covered in Newsweek. Greg Price (2017, October 2). "ISIS Has a Name for Suspected Las Vegas Shooter Stephen Paddock Even If He Wasn't a Member"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-las-vegas-shooter-name-attack-676183

Comments referenced in Newsweek. Jack Moore (2017, October 2). "ISIS Claims Las Vegas Shooting, Says Stephen Paddock Converted to Islam"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-claims-las-vegas-shooting-says-stephen-paddock-converted-islam-675504

Quoted in Newsweek Jack Moore & Tom O'Connor (2017, September 28). "ISIS Leader Baghdadi Speaks of North Korea 'Nuclear' Threat to U.S. In New Speech, Suggesting He Is Alive"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-leader-abu-bakr-al-baghdadi-speaks-north-korea-nuclear-threat-us-new-673594

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll (2017, September 19), "Twitter Suspended Far Fewer Terrorist Accounts in First Half of 2017"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2017/09/19/twitter-suspended-far-fewer-terrorist-accounts-in-first-half-of-2017/

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, September 16). "El 'cubo bomba', una 'receta' más de 'la cocina divertida' del Estado Islámico"

http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/09/16/59bc11c7ca4741281f8b4588.html

Quoted in The Guardian. Simon Parkin (2017, September 7). "Keyboard warrior: the British hacker fighting for his life"

https://www.theguardian.com/news/2017/sep/08/lauri-love-british-hacker-anonymous-extradition-us

Quoted in Newsweek. Jack Moore (2017, September 1). "Jihad in Jamaica: How a Radical Cleric's Arrest Reveals a Link Between ISIS and the Caribbean"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-recruiters-arrest-jamaica-reveals-link-between-jihadi-group-and-caribbean-656769

Quoted in NPR story. Philip Ewing (2017, August 25). "Counterterrorism Adviser Gorka Out Of White House Job"

http://www.npr.org/2017/08/25/526383048/counterterrorism-adviser-gorka-out-of-white-house-job

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, August 22). "Un terror sin cabeza visible" http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/08/22/599b1b5ee2704e045e8b45a0.html

Quoted in BBC Mundo. Gerardo Lissardy (2017, August 19). "Cómo se sabe si Estado Islámico está realmente detrás de los ataques que se adjudica, como el de Barcelona" http://www.bbc.com/mundo/noticias-internacional-40984872

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, August 17). "Spain Terror Threat: Will Van Attack Prove To Be First ISIS Strike In the European Country?"

http://www.newsweek.com/spain-terror-threat-van-attack-isis-first-europe-country-651983?amp=1

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, August 15). "Worst-case scenario for Australia is 'ISIS vortex' developing in Philippines"

http://www.9news.com.au/national/2017/08/15/11/15/worst-case-scenario-for-australia-is-dangerous-isis-vortex-developing-in-philippines

Quoted in Newsweek. Tom O'Connor (2017, August 12). "What Is ISIS Fighting for Now? The Islamic State Dream Is Dead, but Its Violence Lives On In the Middle East"

http://www.newsweek.com/what-isis-fighting-now-islamic-state-dream-dead-violence-lives-646728

Quoted in Rolling Stone. Bob Dreyfuss (2017, August 10). "Sebastian Gorka, the West Wing's Phony Foreign-Policy Guru"

http://www.rollingstone.com/politics/features/sebastian-gorka-the-west-wings-phony-foreign-policy-guru-w496912

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. James Gorman (2017, August 3). "Failed Sydney terror plot may galvanise ISIS extremists"

http://www.9news.com.au/national/2017/08/04/13/31/failed-sydney-terror-plot-may-galvanise-isis-extremists

Quoted in The Guardian. Anushka Asthana & Sam Levin (2017, July 31). "UK urges tech giants to do more to prevent spread of extremism"

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/aug/01/uk-urges-tech-giants-to-do-more-to-prevent-spread-of-extremism

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Kate Kachor (2017, July 31). "IS supporters in Australia waiting for 'clear signal' before unleashing attacks"

http://www.9news.com.au/national/2017/07/31/14/50/is-supporters-in-australia-waiting-for-clear-signal-before-unleashing-attacks

Quoted in The Guardian. Olivia Solon (2017, July 21). "Global network of 'hunters' aim to take down terrorists on the internet"

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/jul/21/global-network-hunters-against-terrorists-on-the-internet? CMP=edit 2221

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, July 21). "Top US Officials: IS Leader Still Alive and Relevant"

https://www.voanews.com/a/top-us-counter-terror-official-says-no-evidence-is-leader-is-dead/3953850.html

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, July 18). "Islamic State hails deadly Brighton siege that left one dead and three police shot"

http://www.9 news.com. au/world/2017/07/18/11/22/islamic-state-hails-deadly-brighton-siege-that-left-one-dead-and-three-police-shot

Quoted in Time. Jared Malsin (2017, July 11). "ISIS Leader Baghdadi Really Is Dead This Time, Syrian Rights Group Says"

http://time.com/4852869/abu-bakr-baghdadi-dead-apparently/?xid=homepage

Quoted in The Guardian. Olivia Solon (2017, June 29). "Counter-terrorism was never meant to be Silicon Valley's job. Is that why it's failing?"

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/jun/29/silicon-valley-counter-terrorism-facebook-twitter-youtube-google

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, June 21). "Islamic State Blows Up Iconic Mosul Mosque" https://www.voanews.com/a/iraqi-military-is-blows-up-mosul-mosque-where-declared-caliphate/3910428.html

Quoted in The Times of London. Deborah Haynes (2017, June 20). "Isis supporters urge jihad after Finsbury Park attack"

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/edition/news/isis-supporters-urge-iihad-after-finsbury-park-attack-b8b5jchr9

Quoted in The Times of Israel. Andrew Tobin (2017, June 20). "US experts warn Israel to take Islamic State seriously"

https://www.timesofisrael.com/us-experts-warn-israel-to-take-islamic-state-seriously/

Quoted in Jewish Telegraphic Agency story. Andrew Tobin (2017, June 19). "After Jerusalem attack, US experts warn Islamic State may be coming to Israel"

https://www.jta.org/2017/06/19/news-opinion/israel-middle-east/after-jerusalem-attack-us-experts-warn-islamic-state-may-be-coming-to-linear-part of the state-may-be-coming-to-linear-part of the st

Research covered in The Sun (UK). Ben Leo, et al. (2017, June 19). "Wake Up to the Wars': ISIS supporters use Finsbury Park mosque attack to make twisted call for more atrocities against the West" https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/3829975/isis-supporters-use-finsbury-park-terror-attack-to-make-twisted-call-for-more-atrocities-against-the-west/

Quoted in Vice News story. Tim Hume & Alexa Liautaud (2017, June 16). "ISIS Leader Baghdadi Has a History of Coming Back From the Dead"

https://news.vice.com/story/isis-leader-baghdadi-has-a-history-of-coming-back-from-the-dead

Quoted in Time. Jared Malsin (2017, June 16). "Russia Claims Airstrike May Have Killed ISIS Leader Abu Bakr

al-Baghdadi''

http://time.com/4821227/russia-baghdadi-airstrike-claim-syria/

Comments referenced in Voice of America Story (2017, June 11). "Experts Skeptical About Reports of Death of al-Baghdadi"

https://www.voanews.com/a/experts-skeptical-al-baghdadi-death/3895836.html

Quoted in The Scotsman (2017, June 11). "Has ISIS leader Abu Bakr al-Baghdadi been killed?" http://www.scotsman.com/news/world/has-isis-leader-abu-bakr-al-baghdadi-been-killed-1-4472476

Comments and tweets referenced in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, June 5). "Islamic State calls for more bloodshed in the West as Ramadan death toll nears 200"

http://www.9 news.com.au/world/2017/06/05/11/36/is is-calls-for-more-bloodshed-in-west-as-ramadan-death-toll-nears-200

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, June 4). "El Estado Islámico reivindica el ataque de Londres." http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/06/04/59347fd122601d29478b4697.html

Quoted in Time. Jared Malsin (2017, June 1). "Don't Mistake ISIS's Ramadan Killing Spree for a Grand Strategy"

http://time.com/4801216/isis-ramadan-killing-season-muslims/

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, June 1). "Fear in the Philippines Islamic State Has a New Center of Gravity"

https://www.voanews.com/a/philippines-islamic-state-nucleaus/3883771.html

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, June 1). "New trend in ISIS cyber ops hints at devastating shift in tactics"

http://www.9news.com.au/world/2017/05/30/14/39/new-trend-in-isis-cyber-ops-hints-at-devastating-shift-in-terror-tactics

Comments referenced in CNN story. Peter Bergen (2017, May 31), "It could be a long, deadly Ramadan" http://www.cnn.com/2017/05/31/opinions/long-deadly-ramadan-opinion-bergen/

Quoted in 9 News Australia story. Mark Saunokonoko (2017, May 30). "ISIS 'terror playbook' urges lone wolves to hide behind fake Gumtree and eBay ads"

http://www.9news.com.au/world/2017/05/30/10/16/isis-playbook-shows-how-lone-wolves-lurking-behind-fake-gumtree-and-ebay-ads

Scan of Islamic State Telegram channel produced by Smith aired in New York Times video. Rukmini Callimachi and Nilo Tabrizy (2017, May 24). "The Manchester Attack: Decoding ISIS's Online Claims" https://www.nytimes.com/video/international-home/100000005124435/isis-manchester-bombing.html

Quoted in El Mundo. Francisco Carrión (2017, May 24). "Las huellas de una carnicería que conducen al califato"

http://www.elmundo.es/internacional/2017/05/24/5924861f22601d70038b466d.html

Quoted in The Telegraph (UK). Raf Sanchez (2017, May 24). "Islamic State supporters celebrate Manchester attack online"

http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2017/05/23/islamic-state-supporters-celebrate-manchester-attack-online/

Quoted in News.Com.AU (Australia) story. Charis Chang, Matt Young, Nick Bond, Olivia Lambert and Emma Reynolds (2017, May 24). "Bombing arrest: Police swoop on Ariana Grande concert blast suspect as IS claims

responsibility"

https://www.news.com.au/entertainment/music/tours/thousands-of-concertgoers-flee-manchester-arena-interror-after-loud-bangs-heard-at-ariana-grande-gig/news-story/6d44d0f690fc6b70884239fd142eb7aa

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jamie Dettmer (2017, May 23). "Security Expert: Manchester Bomb Designed to Maximize Casualties"

https://www.voanews.com/a/manchester-bombing-designed-to-maximize-casulties/3866913.html

Quoted in BBC story. Tara McKelvey (2017, May 23). "Upon arrival, Trump sees Europe in stark terms" http://www.bbc.com/news/world-us-canada-40019013

Quoted in Daily Mirror (UK). Ben Rossington (2017, May 8). "America puts Britain's 'Mrs Terror' Sally Jones on priority hit list to eliminate her before she can strike"

http://www.mirror.co.uk/news/uk-news/america-puts-britains-mrs-terror-10376753

Quoted in The Independent (UK). Samuel Osborne (2017, May 4). "Does Isis really 'claim every terror attack? How do we know if a claim is true?"

http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/middle-east/isis-terror-attack-claim-real-true-legitimate-fake-false-how-to-know-a7701046.html

Quoted in The New York Times. Alissa J. Rubin, Aurelien Breeden and Benoît Morenne (2017, April 21). "Paris Shootout Leaves Police Officer and Gunman Dead"

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/04/20/world/europe/paris-champs-elysees-shooting.html?smid=pl-share

Quoted in Newsweek. Jeff Stein (2017, April 21). "Ayman al-Zawahiri: How a CIA Drone Strike Nearly Killed the Head of al-Qaeda"

http://www.newsweek.com/ayman-al-zawahiri-cia-donald-trump-drone-strike-osama-bin-laden-pakistan-587732

Quoted in Bloomberg story. Nizar Manek (2017, April 17). "Fight Against Terror Near Key Africa Strait Is Stymied by Pay Feud"

https://www.bloomberg.com/politics/articles/2017-04-17/terror-fight-near-key-african-strait-seen-stymied-by-pay-feud

Quoted in Voice of America story. Mehdi Jedinia (2017, April 7). "US Strike Could Impact Strategy Against IS in Syria"

http://www.voanews.com/a/us-strike-impact-strategy-against-islamic-state-syria/3801415.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, April 6). "Less Potent Islamic State Still Something to Fear, Officials Say"

http://www.voanews.com/a/less-potent-islamic-state-still-something-fear/3799385.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, April 4). "IS Takes Aim at US President, Says Jihad at 'Dangerous Turning Point"

https://www.voanews.com/a/islamic-state-donald-trump-jihad-at-turning-point/3796178.html

Quoted in Business Insider. Pamela Engel (2017, April 4). "ISIS spokesman says the US is 'being run by an idiot' in first statement on Trump"

http://www.businessinsider.com/isis-spokesman-trump-2017-4

Quoted in The Independent (UK). Lizzie Dearden (2017, April 1). "Isis losing ground in online war against hackers after Westminster attack turns focus on internet propaganda"

http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/europe/isis-islamic-state-propaganda-online-hackers-westminster-whatsapp-amaq-cyber-attacks-paranoia-a7662171.html

Report referenced in Politico. Simon Cottee (2017, March 26). "No, the Travel Ban Isn't Being Used as ISIS Propaganda"

https://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2017/03/travel-ban-isis-propaganda-214953

Quoted in Newsweek. Jack Moore (2017, March 23). "ISIS Claims Responsibility for Deadly London Attack Near British Parliament"

http://www.newsweek.com/london-attack-isis-claim-responsibility-amaq-news-agency-telegram-572750

Research referenced in Business Insider. Barbara Tasch (2017, March 23). "ISIS claims responsibility for the London terrorist attack"

http://www.businessinsider.com/isis-claims-london-terror-attack?r=UK&IR=T

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, February 28). "Trump's Newest General Being Put to the Test"

http://www.voanews.com/a/trumps-newest-general-is-being-put-test/3744077.html

Quoted in Newsweek. Jeff Stein (2017, February 23). "Exclusive: Listen to Controversial White House Terrorism Adviser Sebastian Gorka's Angry Call to a Critic"

http://www.newsweek.com/sebastian-gorka-white-house-terrorism-adviser-angry-call-559805?rx=us

Quoted in New York Daily News. Simon Cottee (2017, February 23). "The curious absence of Donald Trump in ISIS propaganda: Why they're not even seizing on the travel ban yet" http://www.nydailynews.com/opinion/curious-absence-donald-trump-isis-propaganda-article-1.2980211

Quoted in Business Insider. Pamela Engel (2017, February 22). "Sebastian Gorka, Trump's combative new national security aide, is widely disdained within his own field"

http://www.businessinsider.com/sebastian-gorka-trump-bio-profile-2017-2

Quoted in The Wall Street Journal. Shane Harris (2017, February 21). "Conservative Pundit Sebastian Gorka Brings 'Global Jihadist Movement' Theory Into White House"

https://www.wsj.com/articles/conservative-pundit-sebastian-gorka-brings-global-jihadist-movement-theory-into-white-house-1487650120

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2017, January 31). "Trump Administration Pushes Back on National Security Council Shake-up"

http://www.voanews.com/a/trump-administration-pushes-back-on-national-security-council-shakeup/3699667.html

Quoted in Military Times story. Andrew deGrandpre (2017, January 31). "During troubled Yemen raid, U.S. troops fought and killed several women trained by al-Qaida"

https://www.militarytimes.com/news/your-military/2017/01/31/during-troubled-yemen-raid-u-s-troops-fought-and-killed-several-women-trained-by-al-qaida/

Quoted in Time story. Jared Malsin (2017, January 28). "Experts Warn President Trump's Refugee Ban Could Backfire: ISIS 'Rubbing Their Hands With Glee"

http://time.com/4651729/president-trump-refugee-suspension-backfire/

Quoted in Newsweek story. Jack Moore (2016, December 7). "New ISIS spokesman is a little-known and dangerous mouthpiece"

http://www.newsweek.com/new-isis-spokesman-unknown-dangerous-mouthpiece-violence-west-528938

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2016, December 6). "New IS Spokesman Takes Aim at West, Turkey and Iran"

http://www.voanews.com/a/islamic-state-spokesman-al-muhajir-turkey/3624052.html

Quoted in Business Insider. Pamela Engel (2016, November 29). "ISIS recently called for the type of attack that just happened at Ohio State"

http://www.businessinsider.com/isis-calls-for-vehicle-knife-attacks-2016-11

Quoted in The Washington Times. Andrea Noble (2016, November 28). "Police investigate motive of Ohio State attacker"

http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2016/nov/28/ohio-state-university-active-shooter-campus/

Quoted in Voice of America story. Mehdi Jedinia (2016, November 23). "IS's New Top Recruiter on US Most Wanted List"

http://www.voanews.com/a/islamic-state-new-top-recruiter-us-most-wanted-list/3496375.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2016, November 10). "Coalition Closing in on Heart of Islamic State, But Not its Head"

http://www.voanews.com/a/closing-in-heart-islamic-state-abu-bakr-al-baghdadi/3591104.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Jeff Seldin (2016, November 10). "Terror Groups Giddy Over Trump Victory" http://www.voanews.com/a/terror-groups-giddy-victory-donald-trump/3590288.html

Quoted in Wired. Simon Parkin (2016, October 6). "Operation Troll ISIS: inside Anonymous" war to take down Daesh"

http://www.wired.co.uk/article/anonymous-war-to-undermine-daesh

Quoted in Voice of America story. Mehdi Jedinia (2016, September 6). "IS's New Top Recruiter on US Most Wanted List"

http://www.voanews.com/a/islamic-state-new-top-recruiter-us-most-wanted-list/3496375.html

Quoted in The Times of London. Obituaries (2016, September 1). "Abu Muhammad al-Adnani: Terrorist known as the 'attack dog' of Islamic State whose poisonous propaganda inspired the atrocities in Paris last November"

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/abu-muhammad-al-adnani-frjhvfjcw

Quoted in The New York Times. Eric Schmitt & Anne Barnard (2016, August 30). "Senior ISIS Strategist and Spokesman Is Reported Killed in Syria"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/31/world/middleeast/al-adnani-islamic-state-isis-syria.html?_r=0

Qutoed in Voice of America story. Mehdi Jedinia (2016, August 28). "IS Followers Flock to Telegram After Being Driven from Twitter"

http://www.voanews.com/a/western-nations-target-islamic-state-favorite-encrypted-app/3483900.html

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Francis, David (2016, August 18). "Twitter Just Suspended 235,000 Accounts. It's the Ones Still Open That Are the Problem"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/08/18/twitter-just-suspended-235000-extremist-accounts-its-the-ones-still-open-that-are-the-problem/

Qutoed in Daily Mail (UK). Emma Glanfield, Gareth Davies, Ollie Gillman, Martin Robinson, Jake Wallis Simons & Flora Drury (2016, August 5). "PICTURE EXCLUSIVE: Russell Square 'knifeman', 19, was 'quiet, shy

pupil who was bullied at his London school' as victim is named as Florida professor's wife who was due to fly home TODAY"

http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-3723832/l-don-t-know-s-luck-fate-s-miracle-woman-standing-per-ished-eyes-Israeli-holidaymaker-18-reveal-horror-Somali-Russell-Square-carnage.html

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Siobhán O'Grady (2016, August 3). "Islamic State Announces New Leader of Boko Haram, Who Vows War Against Christians"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/08/03/islamic-state-announces-new-leader-of-boko-haram-who-vows-waragainst-christians/

Quoted in The Independent (UK). Lizzie Dearden (2016, August 2). "Isis using kittens and honey bees in bid to soften image in Dabig propaganda"

 $http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/middle-east/isis-kittens-honey-bees-dabiq-propaganda-recruits-photo-soften-image-terror-a 7\,I\,68586.html$

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Siobhán O'Grady (2016, July 22). "French Officials Want to Destroy Footage of the Nice Attack. They're too late"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/07/22/french-officials-want-to-destroy-footage-of-the-nice-attack-theyre-a-lit-tle-too-late/

Research referenced in Foreign Policy. Siobhán O'Grady (2016, July 22). "Munich Police: Lone Gunman Killed 9. Then Shot Himself"

https://foreignpolicy.com/2016/07/22/shooter-still-on-the-loose-after-fatal-attack-on-german-mall/

Quoted in The New York Times. Melissa Eddy (2016, July 19). "Afghan Teenager Spoke of Friend's Death Before Ax Attack in Germany"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/07/20/world/europe/germany-train-ax-attack.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Massod Farivar (2016, July 19). "New, Low-tech Terror Tactics Simple and Deadly"

http://www.voanews.com/a/new-low-tech-terror-attacks-simple-deadly/3423383.html

Quoted in Time story. Jared Malsin (2016, July 15). "Meet the Man from Nice Who Rose to Become a Major lihadist Recruiter"

http://time.com/4408537/nice-attack-omar-diaby-jihadist/

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Eli Lake (2016, July 15). "Learning to Live With Islamic Terrorism, in France and Beyond"

https://www.bloomberg.com/view/articles/2016-07-15/learning-to-live-with-islamic-terrorism-in-france-and-beyond

Work discussed by Congressman Jeff Duncan during House Foreign Affairs Committee Hearing, "Virtual Caliphate" (2016, July 13). (1:36:49-1:38:03)

https://foreignaffairs.house.gov/hearing/hearing-countering-virtual-caliphate-state-departments-performance/

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll, et al. (2016, June 30). "Istanbul Attack Shows the Dangerous New Face of the Islamic State."

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/06/30/istanbul-attack-shows-the-dangerous-new-face-of-the-islamic-state-rus-sia-central-asia-soviet-putin-terrorism/

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll & Dan De Luce (2016, June 29). "Why Isn't ISIS Claiming the Istanbul Airport Bombing?"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/06/29/why-isnt-isis-claiming-the-istanbul-airport-bombing/

Quoted in The New York Times. Rukmini Callimachi (2016, June 29). "Turkey, a Conduit for Fighters Joining ISIS, Begins to Feel Its Wrath"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/06/30/world/middleeast/turkey-a-conduit-for-fighters-joining-isis-begins-to-feel-its-wrath.html

Quoted in Business Insider. Natasha Bertrand (2016, June 29). "Why it's unlikely that ISIS will claim responsibility for the Istanbul airport attack"

http://www.businessinsider.com/isis-istanbul-airport-attack-2016-6

Quoted in The New York Times. Tim Arango, et al. (2016, June 28). "Istanbul Airport Attack Leaves at Least 41 Dead"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/06/29/world/europe/turkey-istanbul-airport-explosions.html

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll (2016, June 17). "Suppressing Extremist Speech: There's an Algorithm for That!"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/06/17/suppressing-extremist-speech-theres-an-algorithm-for-that/

Quoted in The Christian Science Monitor. Jack Detsch (2016, June 15). "Kosovar hacker pleads guilty in US court to aiding Islamic State"

http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Passcode/2016/0615/Kosovar-hacker-pleads-guilty-in-US-court-to-aiding-lslamic-State

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll (2016, June 13). "Are There Any More 'Lone Wolves in the Age of the Islamic State"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2016/06/13/are-there-any-more-lone-wolves-in-the-age-of-the-islamic-state/

Quoted in Newsweek. Jack Moore (2016, June 10). "How Does it Feel To Be On ISIS's Hit List?" http://www.newsweek.com/civilians-isis-3500-strong-new-york-hit-list-mixed-inclusion-457542

Quoted in Newsweek. Jack Moore (2016, June 6). "ISIS Hit List of Arkansas Civilians Leaves Targets, Authorities Unmoved"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-hit-list-arkansas-targets-authorities-unmoved-466238

Quoted in Daily Mirror (UK). Stephen Jones (2016, May 26). "British ISIS widow Sally Jones 'training WOMEN jihadis for attacks in Europe'"

http://www.mirror.co.uk/news/uk-news/british-isis-widow-sally-jones-8058245

Quoted in The New York Times. Kareem Fahim, et al (2016, May 20). "Data Points to Rapid Loss of Control Aboard Egypt Air Jet"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/05/21/world/middleeast/egyptair-flight-ms804.html

Quoted in The Christian Science Monitor. Jack Detsch (2016, May 20). "How Islamic State militants attempt to outwit spies"

http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Passcode/2016/0520/How-Islamic-State-militants-attempt-to-outwit-spies

Quoted in The New York Times. Eric Schmitt (2016, May 15). "Al Qaeda Turns to Syria With a Plan to Challenge ISIS"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/05/16/world/middleeast/al-gaeda-turns-to-syria-with-a-plan-to-challenge-isis.html

Quoted in The Wall Street Journal. Christopher S. Stewart & Mark Maremont (2016, May 8). "Twitter Bars Intelligence Agencies From Using Analytics Service"

http://www.wsj.com/articles/twitter-bars-intelligence-agencies-from-using-analytics-service-1462751682

Quoted in The Christian Science Monitor. Jack Detsch & Sara Sorcher (2016, April 27). "Thousands of New Yorkers named as apparent Islamic State targets"

 $http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Passcode/20\,I\,6/0427/Thousands-of-New-Yorkers-named-as-apparent-Islamic-State-targets$

Quoted in The New York Times. Rukmini Callimachi (2016, March 29). "How ISIS Built the Machinery of Terror Under Europe's Gaze"

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/29/world/europe/isis-attacks-paris-brussels.html

Quoted in Business Insider. Pamela Engel (2016, March 22). "A pro-ISIS account is giving its Belgian followers specific instructions on how to evade authorities"

http://www.businessinsider.com/isis-belgian-supporters-encryption-2016-3

Quoted in The Christian Science Monitor. Jack Detsch (2016, March 22). "Apple v. FBI case on hold, but 'going dark' debate rages on"

http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Passcode/2016/0322/Apple-v.-FBI-case-on-hold-but-going-dark-debate-rages-on

Quoted in Newsweek. Anthony Cuthbertson (2016, March 1). "ISIS Hackers Target the Wrong Google" http://www.newsweek.com/isis-hackers-target-wrong-google-431911

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Tobin Harshaw (2016, February 25). "Twitter's Kind of Winning Its War on Islamic State"

https://www.bloomberg.com/view/articles/2016-02-25/twitter-s-kind-of-winning-its-war-on-islamic-state

Quoted in The Wall Street Journal. Natalie Andrews (2016, February 24). "Islamic State Hackers Take Aim at Facebook's Zuckerberg, Twitter's Dorsey"

http://www.wsj.com/articles/islamic-state-hackers-take-aim-at-facebooks-zuckerberg-twitters-dorsey-1456362911

Quoted in Newsweek. Anthony Cuthbertson (2016, February 11). "ISIS Sets Up Tech Support 'Help Desk' On Telegram App"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-sets-tech-support-help-desk-telegram-app-425558

Quoted in Newsweek. Anthony Cuthbertson (2016, January 14). "ISIS Creates its Own Secure Messaging App"

http://www.newsweek.com/isis-creates-its-own-secure-messaging-app-415565

Work ("The Imminent Front") cited in International Business Times. Anthony Cuthbertson (2015, December 16). "Are Isis hackers trying to destroy the internet?"

http://www.ibtimes.co.uk/are-isis-hackers-trying-destroy-internet-1533332

Quoted in Fortune. Don Reisinger (2015, December 10). "ISIS Has a New Weapon: A Smartphone App" http://fortune.com/2015/12/10/isis-smartphone-app/

Quoted in Foreign Policy. Elias Groll (2015, December 8). "Welcome to the Future of War: ISIS Has a Smartphone App"

http://foreignpolicy.com/2015/12/08/welcome-to-the-future-of-war-isis-has-a-smartphone-app/

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Eli Lake (2015, December 8). "Cyberwar on Islamic State Comes Out of 'Dark Spaces"

https://www.bloomberg.com/view/articles/2015-12-08/cyberwar-on-islamic-state-comes-out-of-dark-spaces-

Quoted in The Telegraph. James Titcomb (2015, December 7). "Islamic State releases its own smartphone app" http://www.telegraph.co.uk/technology/news/12036736/Islamic-State-releases-its-own-smartphone-app.html

Quoted in CNBC report. Michael Sheetz (2015, December 4). "The rise of tech-savvy global terrorism networks"

http://www.cnbc.com/2015/12/04/the-everyday-technology-helping-terrorists-plot-evil.html

Quoted in Voice of America story. Doug Bernard (2015, December 3). "Rethinking Anonymous" Online 'War' With IS"

http://www.voanews.com/a/rethinking-anonymous-online-war-islamic-state/3085845.html

Quoted in CNN story. Erica Fink, Jose Pagliery & Laurie Segall (2015, November 25). "Technology and the fight against terrorism"

https://money.cnn.com/2015/11/24/technology/targeting-terror-intelligence-isis/index.html

Quoted in International Business Times (UK). Anthony Cuthbertson (2015, November 25). "Hackers replaced ISIS propaganda on the dark web with advertisements for an online pharmacy" http://www.ibtimes.co.uk/hackers-replace-dark-web-isis-propaganda-site-advert-prozac-1530385

Quoted in Newsweek. Mirren Gidda (2015, November 23). "Can Hackers and Western Security Services Win the Online War Against ISIS?"

http://www.newsweek.com/can-hackers-crack-caliphate-397237

Quoted in BBC report. Mike Wendling (2015, November 23). "Ghost Security Group: Spying" on IslamicState instead of hacking them"

http://www.bbc.com/news/blogs-trending-34879990

Quoted in The Times of London (Sunday Times). James Deen (2015, November 21). "Anti-terrorism 'ghosts' waging war from behind a computer"

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/anti-terrorism-ghosts-waging-war-from-behind-a-computer-6dprxcwnpc0

Quoted in International Business Times. Anthony Cuthbertson (2015, November 19). "Telegram app cracks down on ISIS propaganda in wake of Paris attacks"

http://www.ibtimes.co.uk/telegram-app-cracks-down-isis-propaganda-wake-paris-attacks-1529467

Quoted in Reuters report. Joseph Menn (2015, November 17). "Activist hackers battle Islamic State in cyberspace"

http://www.reuters.com/article/us-france-shooting-usa-cyber-idUSKCN0T703420151118

Quoted in Spiegel Online (Germany). Christian Stöcker (2017, November 17). "Wie Hacker die IS-Propaganda ausschalten wollen"

http://www.spiegel.de/netzwelt/netzpolitik/anonymous-wie-hacker-die-is-propaganda-ausschalten-wollen-a-1063067.html

Quoted in International Business Times. Owen Davis (2015, November 16). "Paris Attacks Highlight Difficulty Of Stemming ISIS' Terror Financing"

http://www.ibtimes.com/paris-attacks-highlight-difficulty-stemming-isis-terror-financing-2187139

Quoted in Foreign Policy. E.T. Brooking (2015, November 13). "Anonymous vs. The Islamic State" http://foreignpolicy.com/2015/11/13/anonymous-hackers-islamic-state-isis-chan-online-war/

Quoted in Sydney Morning Herald. Mark White (2015, November 13). "Digital Vigilantes: the online fight against Islamic State"

http://www.smh.com.au/technology/technology-news/digital-vigilantes-the-online-fight-against-islamic-state-2015 IIII-gkwb8q.html

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Eli Lake & Josh Rogin (2015, October 13). "Turkey Angers the Jihadists It Once Tolerated"

http://origin-www.bloombergview.com/articles/2015-10-13/turkey-angers-the-jihadists-it-once-tolerated

Quoted in International Business Times. Anthony Cuthbertson (2015, October 12). "Isis Telegram channel doubles followers to 9,000 in less than 1 week"

http://www.ibtimes.co.uk/isis-telegram-channel-doubles-followers-9000-less-1-week-1523665

Quoted in The Atlantic. Simon Cottee (2015, October 8). "The Cyber Activists Who Want to Shut Down ISIS" http://www.theatlantic.com/international/archive/2015/10/anonymous-activists-isis-twitter/409312/

Quoted in The New York Times. Rukmini Callimachi and Eric Schmitt (2015, September 17). "Iran Released Top Members of Al Qaeda in a Trade"

http://www.nytimes.com/2015/09/18/world/middleeast/iran-released-top-members-of-al-qaeda-in-a-trade.html

Quoted in The Christian Science Monitor. Taylor Luck (2015, August 25). "Have US laws created an online haven for Islamic State propaganda?"

http://www.csmonitor.com/World/Middle-East/2015/0825/Have-US-laws-created-an-online-haven-for-Is-lamic-State-propaganda

Quoted in The New York Times. Rick Gladstone (2015, March 31). "Activist Links More Than 26,000 Twitter Accounts to ISIS"

http://www.nytimes.com/2015/04/01/world/middleeast/activist-links-more-than-26000-twitter-accounts-to-isis.html

Quoted in The New York Times. Rick Gladstone (2015, March 24). "Behind a Veil of Anonymity, Online Vigilantes Battle the Islamic State"

http://www.nytimes.com/2015/03/25/world/middleeast/behind-a-veil-of-anonymity-online-vigilantes-battle-the-islamic-state.html

Acknowledgment for contributions to the Congressional Taskforce on Terrorism and Unconventional Warfare in preparedness manual published by Congressman Robert Pittenger (2015, March 18). "Preparing Your Home, Family, and Business for Terrorist Attacks: Some Common Sense Suggestions on Getting Ready" https://pittenger.house.gov/sites/pittenger.house.gov/files/Terrorism%20Preparedness%20Manual.pdf

Quoted in Fox News report. Unattributed (2015, March 14). "CIA Chief says ISIS has 'snowballed" http://www.foxnews.com/politics/2015/03/14/reports-success-against-isis-overinflated/

Quoted in Bloomberg. Eli Lake & Josh Rogin (2015, March 13). "U.S. Exaggerates Islamic State Casualties" http://www.bloombergview.com/articles/2015-03-13/did-kerry-exaggerate-islamic-state-casualties-

Quoted in The Intercept. Ryan Deveraux (2015, March 13). "The al Qaeda Files: Bin Laden Documents Reveal a Struggling Organization"

https://theintercept.com/2015/03/13/al-qaeda-files-bin-laden-documents-reveal-struggling-organization/

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Eli Lake (2015, February 13). "U.S. Relies on Iraqis to Interrogate Jihadis" http://www.bloombergview.com/articles/2015-02-13/u-s-relies-on-iraq-to-question-captured-islamic-state-fighters

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Eli Lake (2015, February 11). "Foreign Recruits Are Islamic State's Cannon Fodder"

https://www.bloomberg.com/view/articles/2015-02-11/foreign-fighters-are-islamic-state-s-cannon-fodder

Quoted in Bloomberg report. Josh Rogin (2015, February 4). "Islamic State Tightens Its Grip on Shaky Libya" http://www.bloombergview.com/articles/2015-02-04/islamic-state-tightens-its-grip-on-shaky-libya

Quoted in Reuters report. Phil Stewart (2015, January 12). "In Twitter hack, Pentagon learns perils of social media exposure"

http://www.reuters.com/article/2015/01/14/us-cybersecurity-centcom-hack-idUSKBN0KN03D20150114

Quoted in Reuters report. Phil Stewart (2015, January 12). "U.S. Central Command Twitter Feed Appears Hacked by IS Sympathizers"

http://www.foxbusiness.com/technology/2015/01/12/us-central-command-twitter-feed-appears-hacked-by-is-sympathizers/

Quoted in Fox News report. Catherine Herridge (2013, November 13). "Western-raised jihadists pouring into Syria could threaten US in future"

http://www.foxnews.com/world/2013/11/13/western-raised-jihadists-pouring-into-syria-could-threaten-us-infuture/

Work ("Iran and the Global Jihad") covered in Fox News report. Catherine Herridge (2013, March 26). "GOP leaders voice 'grave misgivings' to Obama over key terror trial in civilian court" http://www.foxnews.com/politics/2013/03/26/gop-leaders-voice-grave-misgivings-to-obama-over-key-terror-trial-in-civilian/

Work ("A View to Extremist Currents in Libya") covered in Fox News report. Catherine Herridge (2012, January 4). "The Islamist Winter: New Report Suggests Extremist Views Winning in Libya" http://www.foxnews.com/politics/2012/01/04/islamist-winter-new-report-suggests-extremist-views-winning-in-libya/

Work ("The al-Qa'ida-Qods Force Nexus") covered and quoted in Associated Press story. Brian Murphy (2011, October 13). "Ambassador Plot casts light on Iran's strike force"

Work ("The al-Qa'ida-Qods Force Nexus") entered into Congressional Record (157, 143) by Congressman Jeff Duncan (2011, September 23).

https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/CREC-2011-09-23/html/CREC-2011-09-23-pt1-PgH6447-5.htm

Work ("The al-Qa'ida-Qods Force Nexus") covered in Al Arabiya report. Abeer Tayel (2011, May 5). "Report from Congressional panel says Iran's Revolutionary Guard helps Al Qaeda"

Work ("The al-Qa'ida-Qods Force Nexus") covered in AFP report (2011, May 4). "Report highlights alleged Iran forces al-Qaeda links"